
The Coretta Scott King Task Force of 
the Social Responsibilities Round Table 
has announced the fo
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Statement of Concern on the Use of Flags in Libraries' Public Areas 
 
SRRT recognizes that the US flag ordinarily is appropriately, proudly and respectfully displayed according 
to custom and law in libraries and public institutions. The display of the colors is a formal matter which is 
meant to represent the sovereignty and unity of the nation. 
  
However the aggressive display of flags in unusual places, in unusual numbers, and in an unusual manner 
might be taken to imply, among other things, institutional endorsement of current US governmental  poli-
cies. 
 
Privileging symbolic speech in possible support of current US  governmental policies tends to undermine 
the library as a place of free thought and compromises the neutrality of the library space.  Such unusual dis-
plays may create an intimidating atmosphere for some library users who may be deterred in their requests 
for materials and assistance. SRRT urges libraries to be sensitive to these concerns. 
 
Endorsed by SRRT Action Council 1/19/02 
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Reflections on New Orleans Midwinter 
 
New Orleans wasn’t my first ALA conference but I imagine that it might be one of the more memorable 
conferences that I will attend.  I attended ALA Annual in San Francisco last year but I was focused on 
finding a position rather than the conference itself.  I had assumed that Midwinter would be a mini An-
nual although I was quickly disabused of that notion by my coworkers.  I knew that I would be attending 
business meetings but I hadn’t thought too much about their form or content.  I arrived at the Hilton on 
Saturday morning, found the actual meeting room, and was greeted with a smile by SRRT Newsletter 
Editor, Jane Ingold.  Once everyone had arrived for the meeting I quickly realized I was looking at people 
whose names were incredibly familiar to me through lurking on SRRTAC-L and PLGnet-L.  Once the 
discussions/debates started I realized that I had found my ideological home within ALA.   
 
It has been a difficult time for anyone who raises their voice in opposition to the activities of the govern-
ment of the United States.  Charges of being unpatriotic or of supporting terrorism are flung at those who 
would challenge the need or support of citizens of the United States for these government activities.  To 
me SRRT has always represented a safe community for sharing these ideas and ideals and I am happy to 
have become a member. 
 

Laura Koltutsky 
 

Education Librarian 
M. D. Anderson Library 
114 University Libraries 

Houston, Texas 
77204-2000 

 
Phone: 713-743-9766 

Fax: 713-743-9778 
Email: lkoltutsky@uh.edu 
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SRRT Nominees to ALA 
Council  

 
Hampton (Skip) Auld 
Herbert Biblo 
Mary Biblo  
Theresa G. Bigelow 
Diedre Conkling  
Tara Lee Dirst 
David L Easterbrook 
Jenna Freedman  
Carolyn L Garnes 
Roland G Hansen  
Elaine M. Harger 
Rory Litwin  
Deborah D. Mazzolini 
Peter McDonald 
Michael J. Miller 
Veronda J. Pitchford 
Mark W. Weber 
 



Report to SRRT on ALA Council, January 2002 
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Report on ALA Council to SRRT, January 2002 
 
By Al Kagan, SRRT Councilor 
 
There was a sense of normalcy at the January 2002 
ALA Council meetings.  The events of 9/11  
influenced discussion and actions, but were very 
much in the background.  The point is that there 
was no sense of urgency in the need to vigorously 
oppose the current repressive legislative and  
executive actions coming out of Washing-
ton.  Luckily for ALA, there is a new group of  
activist members of the Intellectual Freedom 
Round Table who were able to get their resolution 
endorsed by Council's Intellectual Freedom  
Committee (IFC), and then approved by the ALA 
Council.  Their resolution puts ALA on record in 
opposing government censorship of the news  
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Committee (IRC) resolutions on establishing a  
cooperation agreement with the Association  
Mexicana de Bibliotecarios and on welcoming the 
opening of the Bibliotheca Alexandrina in Egypt. 
The IRC took no actions on the WTO, but is trying 
to get a written statement from the US Trade  
Representative saying that libraries will be taken off 
the negotiating table. We need to continue to care-
fully monitor this situation. 
 
SRRT endorsed a resolution last summer that would 
require ALA to insert a boycott clause in all future 
hotel contracts.  This was in response to the union 
boycott of the conference headquarters hotel, the 
San Francisco Marriott, which so disrupted the  
Annual Meeting.  The boycott clause would give 



Sofia 2002:  Libraries, Civil Society, and Social  
Development 
14-16 November, 2002 
Sofia, Bulgaria 
 
On-going social, political and economic changes in western, 
central and eastern Europe call for a dialog between stake-
holders in the information professions on development of  
library and information services in the context of the  
communication revolution.  Issues of democratic and  
economic reforms, digital technology, information access and 
use, social change and democracy will constitute the core 
themes of the conference. Organized by the School of Library 
and Information Management, Emporia State University,  
Kansas, USA and the Department of Library and Information 
Sciences, "St Kliment Ohridski," University of Sofia,  
Bulgaria,  Sofia 2002 will bring together a wide range of  
experts in library and information science; infrastructure,  
technology, international development and policy from the  
U.S.A., Canada, Western Europe as well as Central and  
Eastern Europe.  
 
 
Visit the website at: 
http://slim.emporia.edu/globenet/sofia/sofia2002.html for 
more information and a call for papers. 
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(Continued from page 8) 

ALA units are already beginning to violate ALA 
open meeting policy.  COO has developed  
procedures to legally hold electronic meetings, and 
to authorize "virtual members" of committees who 
will be advisory or consulting members. 
 
Finally, two members of the Progressive Council 
Caucus were candidates for the Executive 



News Members 
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It is always good news when we have the opportunity to add to our ranks. Please welcome these new SRRT Members. If you 
work or live near by them, drop them a line and welcome them to SRRT. If their areas of interest are related to yours, again thank 
them for joining SRRT and ask if they need any  
assistance. 
 
Task Force Chairs, please note the Task Force(s) in which they have indicated an interest. If you live or work nearby, drop them a 
line to give a friendly, "Hello! and Welcome to SRRT." Be sure to add them to your Task Force eMail discussion lists. 

Andrea Marie Jackson-Darling 
28 Farwell Avenue 
Cumberland, MD  04021 
 
Eileen Aiello 
50 Legend Lane    
East Haven, CT  06512 
 
Glynis Grau 
1228 South Walter Blvd. 
Manahawkin, NJ  08050 
 
Cathi Finnen 
2610 Shady Glen Avenue 
Pt. Pleasant, NJ  08742 
 
Diana Lezette 
Nine Broaview terrace 
Troy, NY  12180 
 
Randi Kepecs 
31 Lower Creek Road 
Ithaca, NY   14850 
 
Christy Ann Donaldson 
172 North Whitehall Road 
Norristown, PA  19403 
 
Ryan Shepard 
10525 MacArthur Blvd. 
Potomac, MD  20854 
 
Lauren Courain 
3301 Grove Avenue #11 
Richmond, VA  23221 
 
Kristen Anne Miner 
6038 North Greensboro Street 
Carrboro, NC  27510 
 
Wendy Bozeman 
927 Beaver Dam Run 
Durham, NC  27703 
 
Laura Morrison 
404 Heathwood Drive 
Taylors, SC  29687 

 
James Mitchell 
1925 8th Avenue Apt. 15D 
Tuscaloosa, AL  35401 
 
Debra Andreadis 
2340 Seviercille Road 
Maryville, TN  37804 
 
Bu-Ying Qin 
5003 Arbor Village Drive #C41 
Columbus, OH  43214 
 
Rebecca Graff 
1023 Elm Street 
Grinnell, IA  50112-1738 
 
Amelia Soto 
3108 North Nagle 
Chicago, IL  60634 
 
Julia Glynn 
704 West Nevada Street #3 
Urbana, IL  61801 
 
Nanette Wargo 
605 East White 
Champaign, IL  61820 
 
 
Geraldine Harris 
6555 Elysian Fields 
New Orleans, LA  70122 
 
Alvin Negron-Paez 
Phoenix Public Library 
750 East Townley Avenue 
Phoenix, AZ  85020 
 
Heather Tunender 
3015 East Pearl Avenue #F 
Orange, CA  92869 
 
Carolee Gilligan Wheeler 
400 Southwood Avenue 
Sunnyvale, CA  94085 
 

Susana Hinojosa 
Librarian 
University of California Berkeley 
Berkeley, CA  94720 
 
Michelle Rivera Serrano 
P.O. Box 1803 
Aibonito, PR  00705 
 
Judith Lowney 
25 Pettine Street 
Kingston, RI  02881 
 
Mary Albro 
607 Spring Meadow Road 
South Windsor, CT  06074 
 
Rakisha White 
377 North Broadway #609 
Yonkers, NY  10701 
 
Laura Braunstein 
459 Prospect Avenue #3 
Brooklyn, NY  11215 
 
Ellen Petrey 
229-11 59th Street 
Flushing, NY  11364 
 
Anne Cantone 
275 Woodbury Road 
Huntington, NY  11743 
 
Sarah Fiala 
327 Givan Hall 
Clarion, PA  16214 
 
Gary Flanagan 
P.O. Box 263 
213 Swift Street 
Morehead, KY  40351 
 
Cheryl Ewers 
860 East Broad Street @A-6 
Columbus, OH  43205 
 
 



Page 11    SRRT NEWSLETTER 

Dylan Johnson 
1800 Rhodes Road  #215 
Kent, OH  44240 
 
Jennifer Riley-Johnson 
1800 Rhodes Road  #215 
Kent, OH  44240 
 
Christine Borne 
126 Vine Street #2 
Ravenna, OH  44266 
 
Kathleen McClain 
727 West Dixie Street #17 
Bloomington, IN  47403 
 
Todd Grooten 
338 Evermann Apartments 
Bloomington, IN  47403 
 
Kelli Ballwahn 





The Chilling Effects Clearinghouse is a joint effort of 
the Electronic Frontier Foundation and the law schools 
at Berkeley, Stanford, Harvard and the University of San 
Francisco to provide those who receive cease-and-desist 
letters.  It aims to educate users on their online rights.  It 



The Women's National Book 
Association--Nashville Chapter 
acquired art from this year's 
Coretta Scott King Award--
Illustrator winner (Goin’ Some-
place Special), Jerry Pinkney, 
and gave it to the Nashville 

Public  Library in a formal presentation on Tues-
day,  February 12th. Patricia McKissack, author 
of the book was  
present and made remarks. The art given was the 
spread where 'Tricia Ann is looking up at the  
library where the words "Public Library All Are 
Welcome" are  emblazoned above the entrance.  
Mr. Pinkney also gave a piece entirely unique 
that read: Nashville Public Library: All Are  
Welcome that he had originally done for the 
book but ended up being altered to be more   
universal in the final book.  An interesting  
sidenote: the huge new Nashville Public Library 
is on the site of the sit-down strikes that began in 
Nashville. 

The Special Task Force on the Status of  
Librarians, which was appointed last spring by 
Nancy Kranich during her ALA presidency, has 
created a website, with the help of the staff of the 



COORDINATOR’S MESSAGE 
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Correspondence and manuscripts may 
be sent to the editor at: 
 
Jane Ingold, Editor 
Penn State Erie, The Behrend College 
Library 
Station Road  


